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        MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

February 18, 2004

TO:

MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

State

State Budget

The Legislative Analyst’s Office (LAO) today released their full review of the Governor’s Budget Proposal.  The full review includes analyses of major program areas including transportation.  The LAO’s analysis related to transportation raises a number of concerns regarding the Governor’s budget proposal.  The full report can be viewed at www.lao.ca.gov.

The LAO specifically identifies that the lack of investment in transportation infrastructure will have damaging effects on the state economy.  

The LAO further recommends that transportation funding be restructured by repealing Proposition 42 and replacing those funds with an increase in the gas tax and index the gas tax to allow future increases based on inflation.  

Senate Transportation Committee Hearings

The Senate Transportation Committee has postponed its February 26, 2004 hearing in Los Angeles to March 26, 2004.  The Committee held a hearing yesterday to review the impacts of the Governor’s Budget proposal at which a number of members raised serious concerns relating to the impacts to the economy.

Bill Introductions

The deadline for introducing bills is Friday February 20, 2004.  As of Friday of last week, the number of bills being introduced has increased dramatically.  Staff is currently reviewing a number of transportation related measures which will be presented to the Board for consideration at its March meeting.  

If you have any questions please contact Michael Turner, Government Relations Manager for State Affairs, at (213) 922-2122.
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